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 NAATS EASTERN REGION COORDINATOR’S UPDATE

2/21/2001


PLEASE POST FOR MEMBERS

On Wednesday January 24, 2001, the NAATS EA/FAA EA Quarterly meeting was held at IPT AFSS

NAATS Attendees: Ron Maisel, EA Regional Director; Patrick Less, EA Regional Coordinator; Robin Galicic, IPT AFSS FACREP; and Bill Straube DCA FACREP.

FAA Attendees: David Siewert, AEA-540; Ron Mulgrew, AEA-540; Pete Siedel, AEA-LMR; Bill Maton IPT AFSS ATM.

Part-time Attendees in-person or via TELCON:

NAATS: Arnie Holmes, EA TMP Representative

FAA: William Stanton, AEA-510: John McCartney, AEA-530; Red Roberts, IPT AFSS OM

The following is a synopsis of the meeting. 

Grievance Resolution

NA-AEA-00-073-MIV-05 Denied.

NA-AEA-00-067-068-AOO-05 Equipment Tones. Controllers at AOO AFSS have been receiving an alarming number of tones while working positions. Need to install noise suppression filters. Denied

Article 10 Discussions

1) Request a discussion concerning the CSRS FAA ATCS Retirement and NAATS numerous requests for such information that went unanswered.

This item was first discussed at 4/12/00 Quarterly at ISP. Certified letter with questions on retirement issues sent to RO by NAATS on August 23, 2000. Just received a response from RO via CC:Mail in ACE format a few days ago. Need a signed copy of response. Action: Ron Mulgrew to ensure that signed copy was sent.

2) Request a discussion on the TMP.

The parties agreed to a TELCON to involve John McCartney the FAA Lead on this issue. NAATS requested Arnie Holmes and the FAA followed by requesting Red Roberts be included. The MOU between the parties was read. NAATS stated that the data to be provided by the TMU had not been received to date and expressed concerns over TMU's ability to provide the information as they promised at the TMP Oceania meeting. Management stated that the point of failure was with Conroe AFSS. NAATS clearly stated that they did not agree with this position, as Representatives from Conroe did not have a chance to present their position, and that there was nothing in writing from TMP provided to place such blame on Conroe. NAATS stated that TELCONS were being held without Regional notification. John could not speak to TELCON issue as the AFSSs set them up. Both parties agreed that there will be no TMP TELCONS without Maisel's and McCartney's prior approval. Maisel stated that a second TMP meeting was warranted, but FAA claimed no fund available. John agreed to arrange a TMP TELCON. Action-McCartney

3) Request a briefing and discussion on the RCE equipment at ISP IAFSS.

Field Engineering has partially installed new RCO equipment, called RCE, at ISP AIFSS. The process has been going on for months. The problem is that the new equipment processes at a faster speed than the old, and the difference in speed is causing an echo-like interference on 122.2/122.6/122.0, and 134.72. Facility management was not notified of the installation thus NAATS at the local level was never notified and not provided an opportunity to I&I. Ron Mulgrew asked if there was negotiation on the National level. Less stated that he was not aware of any such MOA, but would check further. Both parties agreed that they needed to research further and be prepared for the time should said equipment be installed at the other regional AFSSs. Action Less, Mulgrew.

4) Request a discussion and updated briefing on the harassing telephone calls at ISP AIFSS.

There was a meeting at the RO between AEA Security, AEA-540, AEA-510, AEA-Legal, ISP AIFSS ATM, NAATS, and the FBI to review the situation and possible actions to be taken. Less reported that NAATS was optimistic about the meeting, however the Controllers at ISP AIFSS are becoming rightfully concerned over a lack of results in catching the individual. The situation has been on going since the summer of 00. The caller is relentless in his sexual tirades to female Controllers and equally abusive to male controllers. Mulgrew reported that AEA-500 has made this a priority issue. EAP has also been to the facility. Less stated that EAP was to research any program in the public or private sectors to provide professional training in handling such callers. Less suggested that a "Lessons Learned" conference be set up to review what was done right and wrong and to package this information to all the EA AFSSs. Mulgrew and Siewert agreed to said conference. Action Mulgrew to see if EAP found any training programs and set up conference. 

5) Request a breakdown by Facility of all Flight Service Option staffing within the Eastern Region. Please include projected staffing and academy class dates. Is the FAA giving the ATC test for outside hiring for Flight Service? If so, where and when.




Facility
ATCS Ath.
ATCS Actual 
OS Ath.
OS Actual 




AOO

40


40


5

6




BUF

34


27


3

5




DCA

46


48


6

7




EKN

31


26


3

3




IPT

43


38


6

6




ISP

36


34


3

3




MIV

42


30


6

5




ZDC

5


5


1

1





ZNY

5


5


1

1

Mulgrew stated that current AFSS bid is structured like NE and SO bids to include former 2152 experience which was left out of prior bid. There are new hires taken off the off register.

6) Request a discussion on the Supervisor to Employee ratio.

There is no change in the current ratio.

7) Please list dates and locations where NAATS Bargaining Unit Employees can receive retirement briefings.

AEA-16 still has not allocated dates and locations do to funding issues they are targeting from now until November 2001. Maisel offered to do joint NAATS/FAA briefings for our Bargaining Unit Employees. Maisel also asked if there was a CBI on Retirement. Siewert and Mulgrew agreed to contact Gloria Quay and ask about these possibilities. Action Mulgrew

8) Request a copy of the bid for the NY Tracon Automation Specialist. Request a discussion concerning the selection process.

A copy of Bid was provided Siewert stated that the selection was made by AOS, not AT. NAATS expressed concerns over the National FSDPS Transition Plan Agreement between the parties on FSDPS Bargaining Unit Members.

9) Request by facility overtime Binds spent for FY01 to date.  

Data from PP21-PP01 FY01




Facility
Allocated
Used to Date  
O/T Hours Used




AOO



1897


38






BUF



2810


63






DCA



2286


52






EKN



2525


55






IPT



1405


27






ISP



3829


78






MIV



6805


155



10) Request a discussion and briefing concerning WSI equipment.

Less asked if there is a tracking system for any problems encountered with WSI. He noted that ISP AIFSS will make notation in facility log, but where does it go from there? Complaints are being received about late updates and some missing products. Galicic reported that IPT AFSS had a problem with monitors burning out. WSI did replace them in a timely manner. Less stated incidents like this should be shared with the other Regional AFSSs. Stanton stated that there was no centralized collection system in place at current time. Less and Stanton to meet to develop system. Action Stanton, Less.

11) Request the amount of funds by facility available for upkeep and repair of AFSS buildings.

The RO contacted ANI, which stated that there is no national program. ATMs normally contact AEA-510, which looks at request and tries to fund with year-end funds. Future procurements listed by RO and facility are available on the FAA.GOV website. Maisel asked about the requirement of the FAA that all AFSS whether leased or owned are required to be kept up to new building status. It is incumbent on the FAA to provide funds.

12) Is the Eastern Region going to provide PCS fluids to fill vacancies in AFSSs?

Siewert stated that there are no PCS funds for filling ATCS vacancies. However, the ISP AIFSS ATM bid has $25,000, and the AEA-530 has $10,000.

13) Request a briefing and discussion regarding the status of FSDPS training for AUSs.

Less stated that ZNY FSDPS had been provided conflicting information that ZDC FSDPS had received. Need clarification since the OKC FSDPS lab has been dismantled. Mulgrew to research. Action Mulgrew.

14) Request a briefing on any program or issue that affects the Flight Service Option in the Eastern Region.

Mulgrew contacted Mike Kofelt at the OKC Academy and Stanton (AEA-510) for information. Kofelt stated that all new hires will receive their PWB Certificate at the Academy. Stanton stated that RAIS (remote Airport Information System) still being tested at certain field facilities. Bob Geranus is the lead at FAA HQ. There is a national AFSS 510 meeting scheduled. On tone issue at AOO, no regional funds available, as it is a national program. HQ is asking that all RO's stand pat until a yearlong study is completed in July 01. Maisel asked if NAATS could bring in own engineer group to test AOO. Stanton asked Maisel to write letter requesting to bring in NAATS engineers to Division Manager. Action Maisel.

14) Next Quarterly tentatively scheduled for April 19, 2001 at DCA AFSS. 
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